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“The best way to find yourself is to lose yourself in the service of others.”   
– Mahatma Gandhi



Dear Neighbor,

With so many changes and unknowns throughout 
this past year, we have all experienced a heightened 
level of uncertainty. For our clients, the uncertainty 
comes with difficult choices and fear. When will  
I find a new job? How will I care for my sick spouse? 
How will I feed my new baby? 

Neighbor to Neighbor can’t eliminate all of these 
fears for the 550 families we serve, but we  
can allay the fear of hunger. Thanks to your  
compassion and support, Neighbor to Neighbor  
has been there for the couple who lost four jobs  
in two months, the home health aide who contracted 
COVID from her elderly clients, and the single mother 
who was afraid to apply for stimulus checks because 

of her immigration status. Neighbor to Neighbor is a constant in people’s lives, providing 
nutritious food and peace of mind in these uncertain times.

The need for our services remains strong over 20 months into the pandemic. Not only has  
Neighbor to Neighbor provided food for our clients, but also personal care and household  
items – diapers, sanitary products, laundry detergent – filling daily needs not covered through 
benefit programs such as SNAP. Thanks to businesses and individuals, Neighbor to Neighbor 
provided new winter jackets for parents and children, bedding, socks, and back packs for  
children returning to school.

Neighbor to Neighbor’s operations never faltered, despite unexpected challenges, thanks to  
both loyal and new community partners. Three partners stepped up to host our food pantry  
operations when client numbers doubled overnight and we desperately needed a larger space. 
Others came to the rescue to help with deliveries – one for 10 months and another during an  
emergency when the vans we used were vandalized and inoperable. 

Our community came together, as it has for so many years, to help neighbors in need  
during a period of unprecedented change. As a community-based organization, we are  
and remain BETTER TOGETHER!

In this Report to the Community, we hope to bring to life the stories that make our work  
so important and rewarding. Be proud, as we are, since your acts of kindness as donors,  
volunteers, and community partners helped fuel these accomplishments.  

As we anticipate our return to the Christ Church campus in our new, beautiful building,  
we look forward to opening our doors and starting a new chapter together!

With sincere gratitude,

Anne Miller 		  Christine Zadik 		  Margaret Tjimos-Goldberg 	  
Co-President 		  Co-President		  Executive Director



Sources: CT Food Bank/Foodshare; Greenwich United Way, 2020 Needs Assessment

We served over 

1,825  
Individuals

We provided food for

688,968   
Meals 

500  
Turkeys 

We distributed

560 Winter  
blankets

350  
Sheets

250Women’s 
fleece jackets 

500Children’s 
winter jackets

560  
Towels

500 Sets of  
children’s pajamas

500+   
Packs of underwear 

500+  
Pairs of socks

475Backpacks  
with school supplies

WHAT WE ACCOMPLISHED
TOGETHER

  • Almost 1/3 of residents are just one family illness or 	  
    missed paycheck away from financial catastrophe

THE NEED CONTINUES IN GREENWICH 
• 8.8% face food  
   insecurity

• Nearly 23% of households have   
   annual incomes of $50,000 or less

Monthly feminine  
hygiene products to  
households

250



EXPENSES	 	

	 Programs					     $2,005,690 
	 Administration				    $	 122,926 
	 Fund Development			   $	 133,895 
	 Total Expenses				    $2,262,511 
 
	

SUPPORT	 	

	 Individuals & Foundations		  $1,283,792 
	 Donated Food, Clothing & Rent		 $1,111,371 
	 Religious Organizations		  $	 64,560 
	 Corporate & Civic Organizations	 $	 202,812 
	 Government					     $	 110,289 
	 Total Contributions			   $2,772,824	

*Unaudited and covers the period 7/1/20 - 6/30/21

2021
FINANCIALS*



March 2020 was a turning point for 
so many, but for Juliano and his  
family, the impact of COVID-19 
came much earlier and with a fury. 
During a two-week period in late 
December and early January,  
Juliano lost both his transportation 
jobs, one as a Greenwich taxi driver 
and the other as a dispatcher at a 
private car service in Stamford.  
As a long-time employee, the car 
service tried to keep Juliano on for 
as long as possible, but business 
was down 90%: “We went from 
100 pick-ups a day to 6 almost 
overnight.” 

It was a dark time for Juliano, his 
wife, Helene, and their 4-year old 
daughter, Natasha. While Juliano 
searched for work, Helene held  
two, full-time jobs as a home health 

aide, working 78 hours a week. Then in February 2020, she contracted COVID-19 
and had to quarantine at home. The couple went from four jobs to none  
in less than two months. They applied for federal stimulus checks, but only 
received two.

The family learned about Neighbor to Neighbor (Neighbor) from a counselor, 
which was a godsend. The couple picked up food for their family every week 
from January 2020 to May 2021. Not only were they grateful for the food they 
received, but also how every staff member and volunteer cared about them  
and treated them with respect and kindness.

After a year of searching, Juliano secured a job as a customer service agent  
at a utility company in a more affordable area. The family left Greenwich,  
Juliano’s home for 32 years, and moved to Torrington. Juliano now commutes 
to Southfield, MA, while Helene drives back to Fairfield County most days to her 
new health aide position in Norwalk. The family is adapting to a new life – 
one filled with promise, hope, and new opportunities. 

BRIGHTER FUTURE
TOWARDS A 



Meaningful partnerships strengthen 
and endure over time. That’s what has 
happened with Neighbor to Neighbor and 
Greenwich Country Day School (GCDS). 
The partnership began over twenty years 
ago, when Neighbor was a volunteer- 
run organization and Jen Donnalley, now 
the Director of the Center for Public Good 
at GCDS, would staff the food pantry on 
Saturdays with parent and student vol-
unteers. As Neighbor and its client base 
grew, the GCDS community responded. 

Last year, when regular in-person service projects had to pause because of 
COVID-19, Donnalley searched for other ways for the school community to give 
back during a time of great need. She reached out to Neighbor and learned about 
the organization’s new challenge – securing and delivering food to 550 families in 
the community. As always, GCDS listened and responded! 

Within a matter of weeks, GCDS created a makeshift food pantry in its dining  
hall. The school began collecting, purchasing, packing, and organizing both  
fresh and shelf-stable foods for delivery to all of Neighbor’s 75 clients at the  
Agnes Morley public housing facility every Monday. GCDS maintained this 

food initiative for 10 months from 
October 2020 to July 2021. 

Every grade and school team participated 
in the effort to obtain food and financial  
donations to keep the GCDS pantry 
stocked. The upper school students  
partnered with 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade  
students to pack each bag with fresh fruit 
and vegetables before delivery. While 
proud of this monumental effort, Donnalley 
said that the GCDS community was  
grateful for the opportunity to help. And 
Neighbor to Neighbor staff and clients 
couldn’t be more grateful for its support 
and decades long partnership! 

DECADES
TOGETHER



BLUE
TRUE

Game changers! Those are 
the words staff use to describe 
the three drive-through food 
campaigns that the Greenwich 
Police Department (GPD)  
organized and ran for Neighbor 
to Neighbor between May 2020 
and August 2021. Each of these 
food drives resulted in hundreds 
of crates of food and helped 
Neighbor to Neighbor meet 
growing and sustained client 
needs. During the first drive, 
when the pandemic had just taken hold, the Certified Emergency Response team 
not only collected food, but distributed masks to all of the participants.

True to their calling, the GPD responded to an emergency situation in  
February 2021. Catalytic converters were stolen from the Transportation Authority 
of Greenwich (TAG) vans that are used daily to deliver food to Neighbor’s client 
families. The theft was discovered on a Monday morning, when all of the vans 
were inoperable. The looming challenge - how could Neighbor deliver food to the 
550 families who depended upon on its weekly deliveries?

The GPD stepped in and rose 
to the challenge. For three days 
in freezing cold weather, Greenwich 
Police Officers showed up bright and 
early at Neighbor’s temporary Arch 
Street Teen Center location to collect 
and deliver food to hundreds of fam-
ilies on the daily schedule. After the 
initial three days, the Greenwich Boys 
& Girls Club and TAG stepped in to 
relieve the police. It takes a village  
to care for others and Neighbor is  
tremendously grateful to the GPD and 
all of our community partners who 
have kept hunger at bay for so many 
of our seniors and families in need.



As a volunteer-run organization, 
Neighbor to Neighbor embraces its 
skilled and dedicated volunteers. 
None, however, can match Betty 
Sheridan when it comes to passion, 
impact, and longevity. Betty began 
her volunteer work at Neighbor in 
the fall of 1975 when she moved to 
Greenwich with her husband and four 
teenage children. With time during the 
day, she was looking for a meaningful 
project to support the community and 
found it at Neighbor. 

Over the past 45 years, Betty has 
served in numerous capacities includ-
ing four years as Board President, 
and more recently, Emerita Board member. While she started out in the clothing 
room, Betty has tackled every imaginable task from packing and delivering  
food in the 1980’s to driving to “the dump” to dispose of expired food and  
soiled clothing. Her passion and commitment were so strong that she tried  
to recruit everyone she knew to volunteer at Neighbor, including her family. 
Betty enlisted her daughter and a team from the Junior League of Greenwich  
to help Neighbor create its first mission statement and strategic plan and her 
sister even wrote the first grant for the organization.

When interviewed about her volunteer service for the Greenwich Library Oral 
History Project in 2009, Betty stated that her dream for Neighbor was a new 

building on the Christ Church cam-
pus. Betty is thrilled that this dream 
will soon become a reality. While 
Betty and her husband now live in 
Florida from October to May, Betty 
plans to come back to Greenwich 
for the opening festivities. Thank 
you, Betty! We couldn’t be 
more grateful for your vision, 
your service, and your passion.

VOLUNTEER 
EXTRAORDINAIRE

Betty Sheridan



OUR 
GUIDING LIGHT

Over the past 20 years, there has been 
one constant, reassuring presence for  
our staff, volunteers, and clients – Jane 
Naveros, Neighbor to Neighbor’s Client 
Coordinator. Jane was the first employee 
hired by Neighbor to staff the front  
desk. She had heard about the position 
from a friend, but was worried that she  
“wasn’t up to the task.” Jane had studied 
accounting, computer science, and  
English in her home country of Peru and 
had attended Norwalk Community College 
to further her skills. What she didn’t realize 
then is that her native Spanish fluency 
would prove to be a tremendous strength 
and one that would help her build a strong 
rapport with clients. 

Jane works closely with the Greenwich Department of Human Services, and 
often is the first point of contact for new clients seeking food assistance.  
With a warm and comforting presence, Jane will reach out to clients and listen 
to their concerns about a sick family member, a lost job, or the fear that life is 
no longer going to be the same. Jane listens and helps in whatever ways she 
can. She informs staff of dietary needs and preferences and even delivers food 
if there is a problem. The clients are extremely grateful for her support and will 
bring her special foods that they have prepared, as well as notes of thanks: 

Like her father who volunteered at church, Jane loves to help people. It’s what’s 
kept her in the same office, at the same desk, and with a smile on her face for 
so many years. “I am doing what I love, which is to help people in need.” 
Jane has always been up to the task with her constant dedication. She truly is 
our guiding light!

Jane Naveros

“I’m so thankful for this program. I’m able to keep food in  
my tiny son’s stomach. I’m able to keep a smile on his face.  
This program is a huge blessing to me. Thank you so much!”  

– Love, K.K.



Thank you to  
everyone in our  
community.  
We are better  
together!



In March 2020, Neighbor to Neighbor needed to leave its Christ Church home 
of 45 years due to COVID. After extensive community outreach, the Arch Street 
Teen Center welcomed Neighbor into its facility within days. The spacious build-
ing with its readily accessible location was the perfect place to coordinate deliv-
eries for 550 families, as well as curbside pick-up three days a week for another 
50 families. Equally important, it provided a safe working environment for staff 
and volunteers.

Little did we anticipate that Neighbor would still be operating out 
of the Teen Center a year later! By April 2021, the Teen Center needed to 
complete several projects in the building to prepare for its reopening. So again, 
Neighbor needed to find a new temporary home. The Reverend Karen Halac at 
North Greenwich Congregational Church (NGCC) heard about Neighbor’s plight. 
She conferred with church members and then reached out to offer Neighbor its 
Community Room.  

ON THE  
ROAD TO HOME



On April 30, Neighbor 
moved its delivery 
operations to NGCC 
and its curbside pick-
up back to its home 
base at Christ Church. 
The plan was to keep 
these arrangements in 
place until Neighbor 
could transition into 
its new building on the 
Christ Church campus. 
Unfortunately, COVID 
continued to impact 
and delay construction 
efforts.

 

After 5 months, and 
with Town approvals 
in place, Neighbor 
moved into its third 
temporary home in 
the former fire sta-
tion on Horseneck 
Lane, owned by the 
Town of Greenwich. 
The move enabled 
Neighbor to consol-
idate its efforts at a 
more centralized location. How fortunate to have three community partners  
willing and able to host our food pantry and help us care for our neighbors in 
need. Truly, we are better together!



The decade-long vision and CAPITAL CAMPAIGN to create a new home for  
Neighbor to Neighbor on the Christ Church Greenwich campus is coming to  
fruition. The Cohen Center for Neighbor to Neighbor will be ready to welcome 
clients in January 2022. The 6,400 square foot facility will be ADA-compliant  
and almost three times larger than Neighbor’s previous space on the Christ 
Church campus. The spacious, light-filled environment will enable Neighbor to 
fulfill its mission of providing access to food, clothing, and basic living essentials 
in an atmosphere of dignity and respect. Thanks to a successful Fill the Build  
Campaign effort, Neighbor has been able to purchase food, tables, chairs,  
and shelves. All of us at Neighbor would like to acknowledge and thank 
the following individuals and organizations who embraced our vision 
and participated in our CAPITAL CAMPAIGN.

A HOME AT LAST

Anonymous

Mark Abbott and  
Mareta Hamre

Dave Albert †

Appleby Charitable  
Lead Trust

Betsy and Mark Armstrong

Leslie Auerbach

Mrs. H. Nash Babcock †

Joan Balla

Ellen and Robert Barolak

Eileen and Steve Bartels

Kara Donahue and  
Alec Berman

The Berni Family

Susan Bevan and  
Tony Daddino

Margie and Steven Black

Pat and John Blessington

Wendy Blumenthal and  
Jody Breakell

Hsiao-Lien Chin and  
James Boardman

Mac and Adrienne  
Bradford

Rosamond and Robert 
Brady

Dolores Braxton

The Ruth W. Brown  
Foundation

Kamal and Richard 
Browning

Kath and Kip Burgweger

Tiffany Burnette and  
Don Casturo

Laurel and Richard Caputo

Janice and James Carroll

Doris Casale

Mary Cattan

Christ Church Greenwich

Elizabeth Clark

Louis and Virginia  
Clemente Foundation, Inc.

Steven and Alexandra  
Cohen Foundation

Mary Lou and  
James Conner

Leslie and John Cooper

Nancy and Tim Coughlin

Constance Cowen

Vicki and David Craver

Helen and Denis Curran

Dalio Family Foundation

Jean Davis-French

Janice Harmeier and  
Christopher Day

Lucy † and Nat Day

Susan Day

Stephen DeLuca

Julie and Matthew  
Deschamps

Irene Dietrich

The DiLascia Family

Jeanne and Doug Downard

Christina and  
Chuck Downey

Anne and Kevin Driscoll

Nancy and Ken Duffy

Maria and Rick Dutmer

Jim and Amy Elrod

Laura and David Erickson

Laura and Thomas Feda

Connie and Mark Figgie

First Congregational 
Church Women’s  
Fellowship

First Presbyterian  
Church of Greenwich

Theresa and Luke  
Frangione

Leigh and John French

Gail Gallagher

Lori and Alfred Gallicchio

Janice and William  
Gasparrini

GE Foundation  
Matching Gifts Program

Kim and Andy Gesell

Margaret and  
David Goldberg

Green Fingers Garden Club

Claudette Greene

Greenwich Rotary  
Foundation

Greenwich United Way

Victoria Hackman

Mary Ann and Bob 
Haidinger

Olga and Christopher 		
Hartwell

Erlinda and Richard Haviland

Barbara and Joseph 		
Havranek

The Howard Head  
Family Foundation

Nancy and Jim Healy

Kai Hedbabny

Sharon Herzog

Georgia and Henry Higbie

Judy O. Higgins

Ann and Bob Hogan

Catherine and William Holden

Karen and Michael Horgan

Eugenia Hotchkiss

Peg and Rudy Hroziencik

Betsy Huffine

Lori and Allen Jackson

Rebecca and Frederick  
Bon Jasperson

Mary Jennings

Liz and Scott Johnson

Peggy Edersheim Kalb

Sherrill and Brett Kellam

Pam and Doug Kelly

Eileen and John Kim

Ines Kingsley

Monica and Gerald Knorr

Knutsen Fund

Cheryl Kyle

Lucy and John Langley

Virginia Larson



Lin and Tracy Lavery

Gale and Robert Lawrence

Sharon and James Lemler

John and Serena Liew

Terry and Lloyd Lohmeyer

Helga Lose

Renata Lose

The Lubman Family  
Charitable Fund

Cynthia Lyall

Susan Lynch

Jane Mahoney

Susan and William  
Mahoney

Suzy and Rich Malloch

Sue and Steve Mandel

Soraya Mariel and  
Arthur Robinson

Arlene and Reuben Mark

Julie and Blake Mather

Donna Matheson

Sue and Stuart McCalley

Marcie McGuire

Mrs. Patricia McLaughlin

Linda and Vincent  
McMahon

The E. Robert and  
Angenette D. Meaney 		
Charitable Fund

Virginia and Juan Meyer

Anne and Andrew Miller

Heidi and Brian Miller

Elizabeth Mills-Sanders

Kate Minton

Mary Beth Minton

Jeanne Mooney

Peggy and Bob Moore

Sandy and Randy Motland

Marjorie and Robert 		
Mountain

Jane Naveros

Neighbor to Neighbor

Staff of Neighbor to 
Neighbor

George Nelson

Marc and Ruth Newberg

Phyllis and Bruce Nicholas

In-Suk Oh

Debra and Erik Olesen

Barbara and John O’Neill

Knowlton O’Reilly

Alexandra and David 		
Ornstein

Nancy and Danyal Ozizmir

Eva-Stina Pehrson

Adriana van der Borg  
Phillips and Bob Phillips

Connie and CV  
Ramachandran

Theodore A. Rapp  
Foundation

Deborah and Russell 		
Reynolds

Julie and David Ricciardi

Barbara Richards

Barbara and Peter Ripp

Roina Family Foundation

Beth and Ron Rosencrans

Karen Free Royce

Royce Family Fund

Wesley Royce and  
Patrick Conlisk

Carole and Bob Russell

Fleming and R.E. Rutledge

Myra Sava

Susan Scully

Sekolo Projects Inc.

The Selander Foundation

Bernadette and Paul 		
Settelmeyer

Kristen and Andy Shapiro

Del Sheehan

Betty and Bob Sheridan

James and Chantal  
Sheridan Foundation

Kimberly and Thomas 
Sheridan

Marian and Arthur  
Shulman

John Shulman

Diane Shumway †

The Simmons Family  
Foundation Inc.

Small Town Economic  
Assistance Program, 		
State of CT

Heidi and Scott Smith

Laura and John Sorfenfrei

Pam and Bob Speer

Germaine Spezzano

James Squiers

St. Paul’s Episcopal Society

Lauren and Danny Stein

Caralyn and Doug Stevens

Maria Kelly Stevens

Sandra Swider

Molly Fergusson Tanaka

Marilyn Tanner

Town of Greenwich,  
Community Development 		
Block Grant Program

Trinity Church

Brook and Michael Urban

Liz and Peter Van Duyne

Bobbie and David Walker

Barbara and Joseph Walsh

David and Marie Wardell

Beverly and John Watling

Cathy and Randy  
Weisenburger

Anne and Putney  
Westerfield

Sarah Whittemore

Deborah and Lee Wilson

Wendy and Peter Wright

Ralph M. Wyman

Christine and David Zadik

Zisson Foundation

† Deceased



Thank you to our annual donors. Your support has made us stronger 
than ever!

We are grateful for the many individuals, businesses, religious institutions, 
schools and community organizations that have provided in-kind support to  
us over the past year. This year we have chosen to honor our in-kind donors  
on our website. Please visit our recognition page at www.ntngreenwich.org. 

OUR DONORS

SUPER HEROES 
$50,000+

Anonymous

Greenwich United Way

Joseph and  
Barbara Havranek

The Selander Foundation

Town of Greenwich,  
Community Development 		
Block Grant Program

Thomas Triplett

LIFELINE HEROES 
$25,000 - $49,999

First Congregational 
Church Women’s  
Fellowship

The Leona M. and  
Harry B. Helmsley 		
Charitable Trust

Libertas Funding, LLC

Zisson Foundation

COMMUNITY  
HEROES  
$10,000 - $24,999

Amicus Amico Foundation

Asness Family Foundation

AXA XL

Eileen and Steve Bartels

Benzak Foundation

Mac and Adrienne  
Bradford

Brinckerhoff Family  
Foundation

Christ Church Greenwich

Louis and Virginia  
Clemente Foundation, Inc.

Vicki and David Craver

The Joseph and Susan  
Gatto Foundation

Greenwich Department  
Of Human Services

Greenwich Multiple  
Listing Service, Inc.

Bob and Ann Hogan

Elizabeth Hutchins

Scott and Peggy Kalb

KeyBank Foundation

The Ruth and Hal Launders 	
Charitable Trust

Kristin Miller

The Oaklawn Foundation

Barbara and John O’Neill

Connie Phillips

Regina Pitaro 2011  
Charitable Lead  
Annuity Trust

The Resource Foundation

Barbara and Peter Ripp

Ruthanne Ruzika

Erickson and  
Steinberg Families

Stone Point Capital LLC

HOMETOWN  
HEROES  
$5,000 - $9,999

Anonymous

Appleby Charitable  
Lead Trust

Bessemer Giving Fund

The Children’s Hope Chest

The Richard D. Donchian 		
Foundation

Noah Dorsky

Jeanne and  
Douglas Downard

Dunkin’ Joy In  
Childhood Foundation

Mairead and David Finn 

Kim and Andy Gesell

Goldman Sachs Gives

The Hallaba Family  
Charitable Fund

Jane Gade Halliwell

Ron and Cheryl Howard 		
Charitable Fund

The Inner-City Foundation 	
For Charity & Education

Mr. and Mrs.  
Thomas B. Ketchum

Landry Family Foundation

Cynthia and  
Richard Leaman, III

Lone Pine Capital LLC

The Lucey Family

Sue and Stephen Mandel

Leslie and John Moriarty

Doug Nadeau and  
Family Gifts

Laura J. Niles  
Foundation, Inc.

The Pinkerton Foundation

Roina Family Foundation

Deborah and Charles 
Royce

Cornelia Cogswell Rossi 		
Foundation 

Scott Family

Betty and Bob Sheridan

Stephenson Pope Babcock 	
Foundation

Temple Sholom

Trinity Church

The Tudor Foundation Inc.

W. R. Berkley Corporation

Windhover Foundation, Inc.

Wireless Zone Foundation  
For Giving, Inc.

The Meera and Ashok  
Vasudevan Foundation 

Christine and David Zadik

Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of all of our lists. We apologize for any errors or  
omissions. Please contact us to correct our records. We never sell or share our donor lists. 



NEIGHBORHOOD  
HEROES  
$2,500 - $4,999

The 1830 Family  
Foundation

Shelley Behrman

Ashish and Leslie Bhutani 	
Charitable Gift Fund

Susan and Eliot Black  
Foundation

BridgePoint Risk  
Management, LLC

Cameron Family  
Foundation

Katharine Ashworth and 		
Michael Cochrane 

Connecticut Foodshare

John T. Curry

Donald J. Donahue Family

First County Bank  
Foundation, Inc.

First Presbyterian  
Church of Greenwich

Gail Gallagher

Melanie Hofer

Stephanie and  
Robert Hotchkiss

Elizabeth Johnson

Pamela Kaizer

Eileen and John Kim

The Lenore and Howard 		
Klein Foundation, Inc.

Karin Bain and John  
Kukral Foundation

Nancy Heller and  
Roger Lob

Lisa Lori

Adelaide McManus

Heidi and Brian Miller

George Nelson

Henry E. Niles  
Foundation, Inc.

Overhills Foundation

Leonide and George Prince

Round Hill Community 		
Church

Jeffrey Sahrbeck

Audrey and Peter  
Schweinfurth

Diana G. Serrell

Shelly and Neil Shah

Kristen and Andy Shapiro

John Shulman

Alexandra and  
Robert Stevens

Town Fair Tire Foundation

Kerry and Charles Tyler

Bobbie and David Walker

Barbara and Joseph Walsh

Cathy and Randy  
Weisenburger

William Wolfson

FAMILY HEROES  
$1,000 - $2,499

ABS Investment  
Management

Samuel Alexander

Alliance Bernstein

Amica Companies  
Foundation

Marian and Arthur  
Shulman

Susan and Mark Anderson

The Anikstein Family  
Fund, Inc.

Arora Foundation, Inc.

Donna and Graham Bailey

Deb Bandanza and  
Alec Crawford

Bank of America  
Matching Gift Program

Ellen and Robert Barolak

Frank and Eve Barron

Beth and Pete Beck 

The Berkley Family  
Foundation Inc.

The Berni Family

Boy Scouts of America, 		
Troop 37

Michelle and Tom Bradley

Rosamond and Robert 
Brady

Janine and David Braun 

Wendy Blumenthal and  
Jody Breakell

The Irene Buynoski  
Revocable Trust

Laurel and Richard Caputo

Caravetta Heaven’s  
Helpers Foundation

Patricia and John  
Chadwick

Joann and Richard  
Chiappetta

Coldwell Banker  
Residential Brokerage 		
Cares Foundation

Congregation Shir Ami

Christine Kim

Elizabeth Daigle

John Dalton

Mary Jane and  
Peter DaPuzzo

Janice Harmeier and  
Chris Day

Jim and Amy Elrod

Laura and Dave Erickson

Kimberlie and Philip Fett

Connie and Mark Figgie

Elizabeth and Nelson Fitts

FJC

Elizabeth and  
Keith Fleishman

Terry and Luke Frangione



Freedom 3 Capital

G. Paul Fritz

Robert and Ellen Fullerton

Lori and Alfred Gallicchio

Pat Grant and Ron Litowitz

Constance and Allan Gibb

Eileen and Patrick Grasso

Ebba and  
Georges Grumieaux

Peggy Griffin

Greenwich Country  
Day School

Greenwich Education  
Association

Greenwich High School 		
Class of 2020

Greenwich Municipal  
Employees Federal  
Credit Union

Greenwich Reform  
Synagogue

Greenwich Rotary  
Foundation

Phil and Nicole Hadley

Haebler Capital

Mareta Hamre and  
Mark Abbott

Alexandra and Paul Heerdt

The Helping Hand  
Foundation

The Hentemann Family

Barbara and Steven  
Hindman

Hoelscher Family  
Foundation

Suzanne Hogan

Frankie and  
Dickerman Hollister

Mark Horgan

Karen and Michael Horgan

Cheryl Howard

Martha and William  
Howland Foundation

Barbara and Daniel 
Jackson

Marina and  
Andrew Jacobson

Gretchen Johnson

Elizabeth and Scott 
Johnson

Anne Jones

Lisa and Michael  
Josephson

Mary and Joseph Kaliko

Sherry Karetnick

Stephanie Schnabel and 		
Brian Keil

Pam and Doug Kelly

Hilary Glassman and  
James Kimmel

Ines Kingsley

Coleen and Ashish Kishore

William Lawrence

Lazard Foundation

Jennette Leal

Linda Lee

Lions Club Of Greenwich

The Lubman Family  
Charitable Fund

Alex Lyall

Susan Lynch

Nonie and Andy Prozes

Susan and William  
Mahoney

Suzy and Rich Malloch

Julie and Blake Mather

Kristina and Andrew 
Mathias

Dana McAvity

Kathryn and Christopher 		
McCormack

Rosamond McDonnell

The Mehra Family  
Foundation

Virginia and Juan Meyer

Miku Sushi Inc.

Anne and Andrew Miller

Giovanna and Brian Miller

Milton Arbitrage  
Partners, LLC

Kate Minton

Donna and Dennis Monson

Sandy and Randy Motland

Mandy and Timothy 
Murphy

Anne and Chuck Niemeth

The Nesvig Family  
Foundation

The New York  
Community Trust

The Ohnell Family  
Foundation

Bryan Pantages

Penn Oberlander  
Family Foundation, Inc.

Adriana van der Borg  
Phillips and Bob Phillips

Gerald Pollack

Republic Holdings  
Corporation

Mary and Peter Rolla

Kristen and Dan  
Rosenbaum

Katherine Rossi

Amanda Royce

Brice and Laurence 
Russian

The Schwartz Family  
Foundation

Jane and Paul Shang

Maureen Sheehan

Kimberly and  
Thomas Sheridan

Patrick Shouvlin

Cheryl Saban and  
Michael Siegmund

Marjorie and Guy Smith

HBS & SMS Family  
Foundation

Soundview Construction 		
Advisors

Splash Car Wash Inc.

Pam and Bob Speer

Claire and Matthew 
Stevens

Maria Kelly Stevens

Susan and David  
Sternberg

Stevenson Corporation

St. Barnabas Episcopal 		
Church, Mission and 		
Outreach Committee

St. Mary Parish  
Social Concerns

Padma and Eswaran  
Subramanyam

Marilyn Sullivan

Melinda and  
Markley Suthers

Magali Swanson

Margaret Tahyar

“Thank you, Thank you!! 
To the amazing kids who  
made the bags, my son is so 
happy to get a buddy bag! 
Thank you to the Neighbor 
to Neighbor staff too, always 
kind and happy to help me.” 

	             – Neighbor Client



Molly Fergusson Tanaka

Georgia and Mark Teixeira

Kimberly and  
Adrien Terrenoire

Joan and Sudip Thakor

Thakor Giving Account

Thomas Capital Group

TisBest Philanthropy

The Townsend  
Family Foundation

Julianne and Brien Ward

Marie Wardell

Margie and Bruce Warwick

Jane and Stuart Weitzman

Daniel Wichman

The Winokur Family  
Foundation, Inc.

Robin and Gregory  
Zorthian

LOCAL HEROES  
$500 - $999

Deborah Smith and  
Daniel Abbasi

AIG

Amiot Jasperson  
Charitable Trust

Christopher Andrews

Kristen Andrews

Kathryn Shorts and  
Daoud Awad

Barbara and Volker 
Bahnemann

Susan and Henry Baietto

Fi Fi Sheridan and  
Paul Barbian

Jane Condon and  
Ken Bartels

Marie Bates

Ariana Bernstein

Kenneth Bodenstein

Maureen and Neil Bonanno

Sarah and Rod Bourgeois

Jennifer Bresnan

Anastasia and Nicholas 
Brien

Evelyn Brignoli

Broad River Systems LLC

Douglas Bruce

Fay and Norman Burger

Laurie Campbell

Liesbeth Carballo-Jans

Janice and James Carroll

Lynne and Anthony  
Carvette

Katherine and James Clark

Gay and John Coe

Margaret and Mitchell Cole

Katherine and  
John Coppinger

Courtnay’s Kitchen LLC

Constance Cowen

Elizabeth and  
Geoffrey Craddock

Barbara Fenton and  
Bruce Croaning

Jane Cumming

Laura and  
Stephen Cunningham

Robert Dellavalle

Richard Delman

Wynne and Arthur  
Delmhorst

Julie and  
Matthew Deschamps

Dingletown Community 		
Church

Dogwood Books & Gifts

Nancy and Ken Duffy

Lisa and  
Thomas Edmundson

FACETS

Kathleen and  
Dennis Fawcett

First Church Of  
Christ Scientist

Mary and Edward Fleur

Pauline and Richard 
Franck

Theresa Frangione

Andrew Freeman

Leigh and John French

Courtney Frenes

Diana and Matt Funchion

The Gendell Family  
Foundation Inc.

Lisa Gentil

Karen and  
Nicholas Giannuzzi

James Gilbert

Anne Gilhuly

Margaret and  
David Goldberg

Annmarie Graham

Christie Coon and 
Allen Green 

Joan and David Green

Greenwich Academy

Thomas Groves

Angela and David Haney

Hilary and Andre Haroche

Carter Harris

Kelley and Chip Haslun 

The Howard Head  
Family Foundation

Amy and James Healy

Marie and Mel Hertzig

Stacey and Henry Higdon

Judy O. Higgins

Louise Hoffman

Cynthia and Bob Holland

Polly and Mark Hyman

International Computer 		
Consulting Inc.

Susan Jackson

Richard Jacoby

Hazel and William Jarvis

Jamila Jean

Amy and Brian Johnson

Harriet and Giles Jones

Michael Jones

Amanda and  
Kevin Kavanagh

Sherrill and Brett Kellam

Patricia and Philip Kemp

Sharon and Frank Kinney

Elizabeth and  
Robert Kirkpatrick

Kathleen Knight

Gail Knutsen

William Larrabee

Peter and Babette Loring

The Lucey Family  
Foundation

Cynthia Lyall

Virginia and John Lyddane

Sally and Anthony Mann

Noelle Marder

Jennifer Matthews

Barbara and John Mayer

MBI, Inc.

Kathleen and James 
McCord

Marcie McGuire

Tracy and Paul McKenna

Monica and  
Stephen Meskers

Anne and Philip Miller

Elizabeth Mills-Sanders

Nicholas Minekime

Susan Mirza

Elizabeth and  
Morgan Mitchell

Peggy and Bob Moore

Rhonda and Dan Morley

Marion and John Moulton

Susan Mufson

Stephen and Naomi  
Schiff Myers

Patricia and Ronald Napoli

National Association  
of Letter Carriers  
Branch 759

National Association  
of Letter Carriers  
of The USA

Edmund Noonan

Mia and Tyler Newton

Willow and Tim Oberweger

Katey and Thomas O’Leary

Knowlton O’Reilly

Andrew Orekar

Alexandra and  
David Ornstein

Catherine and Louis Paglia

Ann and Ralph Penny

The Perfect Provenance

Thomas Petrone

The Phyfe Family

Thomas Pierce

Pinch of Humanity

Sandy and Hans Plickert

Connie and CV  
Ramachandran

RayLign Foundation

Lucas Renick

Julie and David Ricciardi

Barbara Richards

Adriana and Thomas Riles

Colette Rogers

Robert and Dale Rosen 		
Charitable Foundation

Nancy Korobkin and  
Jerry Rosenband

Rosencrans Family 		
Foundation

Kathleen and  
Raymond Rudy

Faith and Philip Ruppel



Anne Russell

Fleming and R.E. Rutledge

Schneider Family  
Foundation

Frances Schneider

Ruth Schreiber

Tyler Schuessler

Richard Schulze

Debra Fram and  
Eric Schwartz

Second Congregational 		
Church, The Women’s 		
Fellowship

Christine and Rolf Sellge

Anna Marie &  
Robert F. Shapiro Family  
Foundation Inc.

Al Shehadi

Shore Acres Neighborhood 	
of Old Greenwich

Suzanne Simpson

Kimberly and Paul Sitarz

Thordis and Donald Smith

Robert Squire

Wendy and Alexander 		
Stanton

Lorrie and George  
Stapleton

Hilary Stark

Ayelet Steinberg

Susan and Warren Stern

Steven Mueller  
Architects LLC

St. Michael Women’s 
Association

St. Saviour’s Church  
Nursery School  
Parent Fund

Ayaka and Dan Stubbs

Synchrony

Kathryn Tabner

Kay and Jackson Tai

Brook and Michael Urban

Sarah and Thomas  
Van Leeuwen

Leslie VanOrsdel

Vincent Vecchiotti

Christina and Alex Ventosa

Viking Global Foundation

Catherine and Paul Wan

Carrie and Brian Watson

Linda and David  
Weatherseed

John L and Sue Ann  
Weinberg Foundation

Jonathan Weinberger

Sheila and Barry  
Wolfensohn

Michele and Tyler Wolfram

Allison and Steven 
Wolowitz

Nicolle Woodruff

Janet and Stephen Zide

Nancy and William Zisson

HEROES $1 - $499

The 52 Million Project

Kim Aanonsen

Andrea and Dan Aaron

Beth and Mike Acerbo

ACME 

Katherine and James 
Adams

Marilyn and Stuart  
Adelberg

Caroline Adkins

Patricia and Sushil  
Advaney

Aamina Ahmad

Anne Akyuz

Leslie and Frank Alfano

Susan and Dean Allen

Virginia Aloysi

Scott Anderson

Rebecca and Bill Andruss

Paul Angelo

Debra and Vincent  
Annunziata

Lisa and Rick Antell

AmazonSmile

Winifred Amiesimaka

Fredrica and Joseph 
Arcade

Suzanne and Matthew 		
Armstrong

Elizabeth Artandi

Susan and Perrin Arturi

Henrih Asland

MaryAnn Zalman and 		
Gordon Assing

Leslie Auerbach

Leslie and Jerry Aurilia

Julia Aviles

Martha and John 
Awdziewicz

Mastoneh and Kourosh 		
Azarbarzin

Melissa Baccala

Joan Balla

Bank of America

Nancy Barbe

Elizabeth and Peter 
Barhydt

Isaac Barrocas

Marianne and William 		
Barnum

Arthur Bass

Stephen Baum

Michelle and Michael Beck

Elizabeth Behnke

Debra Beinstein

Phyllis and  
Salvatore Bellofatto

Beth Bemis

Carol LaPunzina and  
John Benenati

Kathryn and Michael 
Bennett

Catherine Benvenuto

Susan and Marvin  
Berenblum

Judith and Peter Berg

Deborah Berner

Berkshire Hathaway  
Greenwich

Jess Bernstein

Eric Bjork

Mary Blackwell

VM and John Blankley

Penny Resnick and  
Peter Blanton

Karen Bleszinski

Tina Bisbee

Steven Biscoglio

Caroline Blasko

Wendy and Jason Block

Monique Bluhm

Ann Blumensaadt

Hsiao-Lien Chin and  
James Boardman

Jean Body

Barbara Bollman

Joanne and Neil Bouknight

Sarah Boyle

Jane and Alex Brash

Michele Braun

Perry Braun

Michele and Joseph 
Brendel

Deidre Brennen

Denise Brennan

Barbara Brigham

Alisa and Curtis  
Brockelman

Linda Broudy

Marisa and Matthew 
Brown

June and Peter Brown

Monica Prihoda and  
Steven Bruce

Bruised Camel Charitable 
Foundation Inc.

Meghan Bruneau

Monica Bruning

Karen Brutten

Donna and John Brydson

Michelle and Chris Bucaria

Betsey Buddy

Amy and James Burger

Parkins Burger

Alfred Burgess

Granville Burgess

Kath and Kip Burgweger

Anne and Kevin Burns

Siobhan Burns

Isa Burt

Katherine Burt

Stephanie Busani

Esther and Michael Bushell

Gail Butler

Elizabeth and John Butler

Gretchen and Lance Bylow

Diana and Ryan Byrne

Karen Cahill

Susan and James  
Calabrese

Patricia and  
William Cameron

Virginia Campbell

Marylou and John Campisi

Lynda Canter

Marci Caplan

Laurie Casper

John Caulfield

Judith and Louis Caravella

Alan Carlo

Susan and Peter Carlson

Robert Carlson



Lynn Carnegie

Nadia Dombrowski and 		
Harry Carrel

Gail and Peter Carriero

Susan Carriero

Joan Carter

Jackie Welsh and  
Michael Carter

The Carthaus Family  
Foundation, Inc.

Robert Casale

Susan and Don Cassano

Gabrielle Catalano

JoAnne and Robert  
Catalano

Mary Cattan

Rosita Caulfield

Kathleen and Gary Cavalli

Patricia Cea

Jennifer Cecere

Leslie Cenci

Central Middle School PTA

Eric Chaffin

Jacqueline Chamandy

Charities Aid Foundation  
of America

Virginia Cheney

Peter and Denise Chew

Elizabeth Chickering

Jakyeong Cho

Marylin Chou

Angela Hwang and  
Stanley Choy

Rene and Stephen 
Chronert

John Chrusz

Christa Civitillo

Katherine Clark

Trish Clark

Mediha and Martin Clarke

Cheryl and James Clifford

Mr. and Mrs. Cocchi

Lydia and Andrew Cohen

Coldwell Banker

Tamara and David Collins

Barbara and Richard 
Collins

Robin and William Collins

Command Packaging  
Supply Products LLC

Susanne Connolly

Tim and Judy Conroy

Patricia Conway

Anne Martine Cook

Brendan Copp

Lisa Corsi

Peter Coscia

Ann and Paul Coughlin

Nancy and Tim Coughlin

Brownie and Tom Coughlin

Sharon Coulter

Kathleen Cowan

Credit Suisse

Ashley Crohn

Sarah Crosby

Bee and Peter Crumbine

Ariana Csonka

Carolyn Cunniffe

Nancy Cunniffee

Helen and Denis Curran

Kathleen Currie

Holli and John Cutting

Heather Dahle

Ann and Kevin Daley

Gregory Dallape

C Jean Dana

John D’Arminio

Sheila Datt

Lynne and Benjamin  
Davenport

Katherine Lewis and  
Mark Davidson

Lisa and Scott Davidson

Theresa Davidson

Sally Davies

Gerard Davis

Susan and Jerome Davis

Nathaniel Day

Angelo Deangelis

Joanne Dearcopp

Rachel DeBlasio

Susan Decker

Lenore De Csepel

Barbara DeGaetani

Marie D’Elia

Mary and Gary Dell’Abate

Sandra and Richard  
DeMartino

Janet Demuth

Elizabeth De Neree

Cynthia De Riemer

Miranda DeSantis

Margaret and Thomas 
Devlin

Deutsche Bank Americas 
Foundation U.S. Matching 		
Gifts Program

William Deutsch

Lynne De Valerio

Elizabeth Devan

Sherry and George Dey

Diageo North America  
Corporate

Suzanne and Scott Diddel

Margaret Dietz

Kathleen DiGiovanna

Helen Dillon

Harrt Dombrowski

Marianne Dominice

Suzanne and  
Thomas Donahue

Cory and Bob Donnalley  
Charitable Foundation

Jennifer Donnalley

Michelle Sullivan and  
Michael Donnell

Andrea and Edward Dorian

Stephanie Douglass

Mary Fike and  
Joseph Dowling

Christina and Chuck 
Downey

Kathy Downie

Anne Drake

Karen and James Drakos

Anne and Kevin Driscoll

Alice Duff

Kirk Duffy

Francesca Dunn

Cheryl and Dan Dunson



James Dutcher

Nancy Cooper and 
Andreas Duus 

Rebecca and  
Michael Dymond

Eddie’s Sports Den

Rita Edelston

Francine Ehrlich

Lilian and Leo Eng

Kelly and Francis Ennis

Arline and Joel Epstein

Joann and Daniel Erb

Lauren Estes

Patricia Fahey

Alejandra Fajardo

Cecilia and John Farrell

Laura Feda

Jennifer and Frank 
Feenstra

Esta and Jay Feinsod

Harriet and  
Lawrence Feldman

Willliam J Ferrante

Meredith Roman and  
Brian Feurtado

Stephanie Finder

Rita Fine

Rosemary and Neil  
Finegan

Irene Cunanan and Jim 
Finn

Ryan Fisher

Evelyn K Fitts

Julie and James  
Fitzpatrick

Arlene and Kevin  
Fiumefreddo

Phyllis Shapiro and  
Marty Flashner 

Patricia Schulze and  
Robert Flenner 

Floyd Family

FM Global Foundation

Sarah Foley

Reinhold Friebertshauser

Brenda Friedler

Lynn Elise Friend

Wendie Force

Steven Forrest

Cristiana Fraser

Mika and David Frechette

Kathleen Freed

Emory Freeman

Lee and Richard Frenz

Elizabeth and David 
Freund

Susan Frieden

Hillary Frisbie

Frances and James 
Fogarty

Barbara Long and  
Donald Foley

Kelly and Lars Forsberg

Jenny and William Fullilove

Ellen and Michael Funck

Charlotte Gage

Kathryn and  
Joseph Gagliardi, Jr.

Emily and Robert Gallagher

Carissa Ganelli

Lynn B. Garelick 
LBG Interior Design, LLC

Mary and Roy Garofalo

Catherine and Bruno 
Garros

Gartner Inc.

Sandra Staples Geisinger

Barbara and Arthur Gelber

Majorie Wasserman and 		
Neal Gendler 

Jordana Gerson

Jane and  
Antreas Ghazarossian

Thomas Hull Ghegan

Lisa Gibson

Gift4Giving Program

Virginia L Gilbert

Regan Gilbride

Carol and Frank Gilbride

Mark Gilder

Theresa Gill

Heather Dennis and  
Kevin Gillespie

Charlene and Charles 
Ginste

Cynthia Ginter

Nora Giovati

Dave Glass

Jonathan Glass

Charles Glazer

Susan and Michael Golden

Suzanne and  
Robert Goldman

Sheila Goggin

Jolie Goldring

Terry Goodwin

Judith and Albert Gordon

Claudia and Pierre  
Gourdon

Laura and William Grad

Susan Graves

Greenwich High School 		
Student Association

Greenwich Police  
Department

Charlotte Griffin

Eileen and Peter Griffin

Hillary and Sean Grogan

Clare and Robert Gruendel

Guardian Life Corporate

Anne Gustafsson

Victoria Hackman

Mr. and Mrs. R. Keating 		
Hagmann

Karen Halac

Catherine and Anthony Hall

Helen Hall

Michel Hanigan

Susan Hanna

Bobbi and Andrew Hanson

Diana and Peter Hamilton

Sally and Mike Harris

Angela Hartofillis

Elaine and Donald Havelka

Erlinda and Richard 
Haviland

Allison and Brendan 
Hawes

Maureen Kennedy Hays

Susan Hays

Ruth Sutcliffe and  
Tom Heagney 

Margaret and David Heap

Kay and David Hedrick

Donna and Norman Heller

Robert Henkes

Mary and William Herzog

Carlton Higbie

Diana and James Higgins

Harald Hille

Adam Hirsch

Linda Hodge

Adam Hoffman

Elizabeth Hohl

Patricia and Forbes Hopper

Dale and Stephen Horton

Monica and Leo Huang

Elizabeth Huffine

Virginia and Thomas 
Hughes

IBM Charitable  
Contribution Campaign

IBM Corporate

Berly Isaak

Nicholas Isbrandtsen

Anne and Robert Ivanhoe

Kathryn and Eric Ivester

J. Crew Associate -  
Corporate

Lori and Allen Jackson

Richard and Jackson 
Jacoby

Sloan Jacoby

Ronald Wilson James, Jr.

William James

Bo Jamstedt

Christine Jansen

Kathleen and Jerry  
Jarombek

Coline Jenkins

Magda Jensen

Elizabeth and  
Thomas Johnson

Penelope and Ray  
Johnston

Sarah and Reginald Jones

Joyce and Robert Jones, Jr.

Beverly Jomo

Patricia and Kurt Jomo

Stefania Digiuseppe and 
John Jove 

Yvette Kahn

Sheila and Laurence 
Kantor

Sylvia Kambas

Abby and Eric Kamen

Sandra and Michael 
Kamen

Rochelle and Andrew 
Karlen

Catherine Kash

Casey Kaufman

Patty and Charles 
Kaufmann



Susan Kaupie

Catherine Keenan

Lynn Keeshan

Alyssa Keleshian

Kristen Kelley

Fiona Kelly

Susan and Patrick Kelly

Ellen and Jim Kelsey

Patricia and Lawrence 
Kemp

Richard Kendall

Rita Kerrigan

Matthew Kessler

Marilyn and Michael 
Keyser

Carole Kiachif

Jennifer Kidd

Polly Kiely

Kathleen and  
William Kiernan

Stefanie and William Kies

Jennifer Kilpatrick

Patricia Kirkpatrick

Janet V. Kirwan

Diana and Gary Klingner

Roberta Kochi

Jenning Kohlberger

Christine Kopprasch

Lisa Kralik

Miriam Kreuzer

Veronica Staplefield and 		
Jack Kriskey

Nancy and Christopher 		
Kristoff

Ewa Krsticevic

Jane Kuesel

Elias Kulukundis

Nancy La Dore

Nanette and Federico 
Laffan

Louise Lammers

Marcia Landman

Rita Lapcevic

Valy and Felix Laponte

Susan G. Larkin

Jodie LaRocque

Keith Laton

Linda LaTrenta

Gale and Robert Lawrence

Edward Lazarowitz

Hilary Martin Lea

Robin and Adam Leader

Leslie Lee

Penelope Lehman

Claudia Leicht

Christina and  
Robert Leinbach

Courtney and Ethan Letz

Leonard Leven

Andrea Levine

Margaret Levy

Martha Liebowitz

Charlotte Lima

Kristina Lindstedt

Jan and Patrick Linskey

Caroline Lisker

Joanna Swomley and 		
Sanford Litvack

Living Hope  
Community Church

Cricket and James 
Lockhart

Sally and Philip Lochner

Terry and Lloyd Lohmeyer

Arline Lomazzo

Kay Lombardo

Nadine and  
Daniel Longmuir

Birgitta and  
Robert Longnecker

Andres Lopez

Michelle Lopez

Frederick Raymond 
Lorthioir

Helga Lose

Renata Lose

Terence and Joan Lowe

Joan Lowitt

Jennifer and Michael 
Lowitt

Marian Marino and  
Marc Lucier

Laura Luckenbach

Bernice Lukas

Dina Lunder

Barbara Lusk

Claudia Lydon

Margaret Lyons

Margot and James Mabie

Marie and Robert  
Macintyre

Patricia Maczuga

Camilla Madson

Helen and Rich Malloy

Susan and Suresh  
Mandava

Sam Marasso

June Marks

Joanne and Tom Marr

Jacqueline and  
Ray Marschall

Ann and Jim Martin

Shirley Marzullo

Mastercard Inc.

John Mather

Aleise Matheson

Sandy McAndrews

Clarena and Craig McBeth

Vince McCarthy

Melissa and  
Michael McClammy

Thomas McCoy

Sandra and John McCue

Kathryn and John McGinty

Mary and James McGuire

Elizabeth and Philip 
McIntyre

Barbara McKelvey

Cordella and Sean  
McKenna

Margaret McKinley

Elisabeth and  
Joseph McLaughlin

Mary McNamee

Linda and Philip  
McWhorter

Elizabeth and Frank Medici

Patricia and  
Robert Mendelsohn

Barbara A Meno

JoAnn Messina

Judith Meyer

Ariel Meyer

Joan and Robert Meyer

Robert Metrey

Marie and David Micik

Magdalenda Zavalia and 		
Lisandro Miguens

Tracy and Pearson Miller

Katherine Mini

Malvika Mitchell

Rhoda Molin

Gail Moloney

Laura and Daniel More

Diane and Paul Morello

Peggy Moore

Will Morrison

Mary Bridget and  
David Mortamais

Vickie Morton

Meg and Len Moscati

Debbie and PJ Moses

Jonna Mosoff

Ellen-Jane Moss

Sarah and JP Muir

Betsy and Robert Mulcare

Winona Mullis

Vera Musicaro

David Nap

Lori and Robert Neilsen

Cristopher Nerland

Amy Newmark

Mark and Ruth Newberg

Phyllis and Bruce Nicholas

North Greenwich  
Congregational Church

Amr Nosseir

Marie Lucy and Ciro 
Notarile

Susan Nova

Brunello Nucci

Jennifer and Casey O’Brien

James O’Brien

Brian O’Connor

Sarah and Thomas 
O’Connor

Kevin O’Donoghue

Ross Ogden

Carolyn and Thomas 
Ohlson

Marianne and Fred Olsen

Helen and C Hooker 
O’Malley

Barbara and Edward  
Oppedisano

Jean Orenstein

Janice Orkis

Barbara Ormerod-Glynn

Christine Surette and  
David Ornstein

Kristin Orrell

Barbara O’Shea

Margaret Ostavar



Mary Lee Paine

Roxann Painter

Panther Productions

Mary Park

The Parker Family

Catherine and Frank 
Parker

Elizabeth Pate

Gregory Pavone

PayPal Charitable  
Giving Fund

Barbara Farnum Peale

Eva-Stina Pehrson

Elizabeth Pei

Pemberwick Glenville 		
Association

Michele Perri

Dana and Chris Perriello

Judith Petersen

Margaret Petrone

Elizabeth and Bob Peyton

Anne and Friedrich Pfetsch

Philanthropic Education 		
Organization

Laura Phillipps

Pitch Your Peers, Inc.

Deirdre Pierson

Irina Pisareva

Mimi Pivirotti

Lindley and John Pless

Pamela Plummer

Richard Porter

Mary Powers

Sheera and Noah Prawer

Elise Prebin

Eric Pratum

Marilyn Puder-York

Ruth Qadrud-Din

Valeree Quisumbing

Jean Raben

Jacqueline Raffa

Nancy and Jeffrey Ramer

Jill Ramirez

Susan and Bret Rattray

Sheila Raymond

Judy Rayner

Anne Reasoner

Ashley Reid

Mary Reilly

Melissa and Glenn  
Reinauer

Elizabeth Reiss

Marisa Remak

Sheron and Donald 
Resnick

Leona and  
Christopher Retzler

Deborah and  
Russell Reynolds

June and Samuel Richey

Lucy and Marc Rinaldi

Abigail and James Ritman

Jill Rittmaster

Chris Roberts

Betty and John Roberts

Eileen Robin

Didi and Geoffrey Robinson

Winthrop Robinson

Lori Romano

Lisa and Robert Rooney

Caryn Rosenbaum

Linda and Joseph Ross

Lisa Ross

Sheila and Jerry Rothman

Myra and  
Barnett Rothenberg

William Rouhana

Leigh Anne Rowinski

Geralyn Rubenstein

Kathryn and Hal  
Rubenstein

Steven Rubin

Amy Horbar and  
Allan Ruchman

Danielle Rudolph

Michael and  
Christina Russell

Carole and Bob Russell

Geraldine Russo

Susana Sabogal

Alane and Peter Sachs

Nancy and Stephen 
Sahlein

Marie Salerno

Barbara and Evan Salop

Utkarsh Samant

Elena Samouhos

Anne and Hugh Sampson

Valerie Sanantonio

Carol and James Santora

Cara Santoro

Sylvia Sarkisian

Angela Schacht

Carol and Barry Schaefer

Felicia Schecter

Vanessa Schenck

Emilia and Joseph Schiro

Andrea and  
Michael Schmeiler

Meriwether Schmid

Kirsten Schnackenberg

Bruno Schrage

Marion and Robert Schupp

Debra Schwartz

Juli Schwartz

Jean Field and Clifford 
Scott

Doug Scott

Urling Searle

Jennifer Seidel

Pascale Sejean

Kathy Setian

Suzanne Seton

Jodie Shepard

Doreen Shapira

Rosalind and  
Jonathan Shapiro

William Sherfey

Ruth Sherman

Ann Shifman-Deibler

Kathleen and Holden 
Sibley

Cathy Sidor

Lauren Siegel

Silicon Valley Community 		
Foundation Mastercard 		
Matching Gift Program

Claudia Singer

Dorothy Sirbono

Siriam Foundation

Jane and David Sims

Lisa and James Skinner

Alma Rutgers and  
Don Snyder



Susan and Mason Sleeper

Nancy Smalling

Bree Smith

Patricia and David Smith

Lisa Smith

Sabrina Smith

Sarah Smith

Lynne and Scott Smith

Susan and Thomas Smith

Maura Smotrich

Bruce Socket

Scott and Joanna Solowey

Judy and Raymond Soto

Sandra and Stephen Soule

Nicole and Ryan Spayde

Stephaine Spooner

Catherine Staffieri

Lindsay and Richard 
Stafford

Winifred Staniford

Helen and Robert Stark

Libby and Donald Steckler

Terri Stein

Brad Steinberg

Joanne Steinhart

Emily and Scott Sternberg

Linda Stewart

Tara and Robert Stone

St. Catherine of  
Siena Church

St. Paul’s Lutheran Church

Linnea Stenberg

Caralyn and Doug Stevens

Catherine Strazza

Patricia Suchy

Eileen Sullivan

Joan Suter

Nanditha Suvarna

Sweets On The Block

Jill Sykes

Krista Taylor

Millie Taylor

Liane and Martijn Tel

Bruce and Diane Terry

Jill and Peter Tesei

Caroline Thompson

Elisabeth and  
Dale Thompson

Patricia Thornton

Stephen Tibbetts

Holli and Antonio Tierno

Lynne Tirrell

Antoinette and  
John Titsworth

Andrew Todd

Catherine and  
David Tompkins

Eileen and Paul Toretta

Deirdre Torrance

Jean and Mark Tredinnick

Margaret Trojak

Emily Trotman

W Anthony Turner

Margot and Charles Tusa

Elaine Tyler

Lori and Vincent  
Urbanowski

Susan and  
Christopher Valenti

Andrea Casson Vaz

Elizabeth and Clifford Vaz

Sharon and John  
Vecchiolla

Lisa Vetro

Nancy Vincent

Kelly and Jason Vintiadis

Regina and Polyvios 
Vintiadis

Lisa Vitiello

Cristina Vittoria

Christopher Von Keyserling

Nancy Voye

Mary Wade

Cathleen Walker

Carla Wallach

Roberta Warburton

Marianne Weill and  
David Waring

Sandra and Stephen 
Waters

Margaret and Marc Wein

I. Ladd Weinberg

Ellen Weininger

Susan and Torben Weis

David Weisbrod

Josephine Costa Weller

Arnold Welles

Corinne and Scott Welsh

Thomas Wendel

Myra Wetzel

Mary Jo and  
Frederick Whelan

Margaret Whitlock

Diana Whyte

Nancy Wickware

Lee Williams

Susan Wills

Annette Wilson

Robert Wilson

Sheila Moeller and  
Robert Wilson

Ruth Wilson

Christopher and  
Phyllis Winham

Marcia and Kevin  
Winpisinger

Christine and  
Andrew Winston

Kimberly and Eric Wise

Susan Wohlforth

Ellen and Michael Wolfson

Woodland Family

Carey Wunsch

Yoga By Danit Method

Yogalastudios

Carol Young

Katherine Zamecki

Lucien Zamowski

Diane and Michael Zarrilli

Theresa and Frank  
Zavattaro

Jeannette and  
Michael Zboray

Andrew Craig Zieba

Amy and Matt Zolin

Carol Zuckert

FILL THE BUILD

Marilyn and Stuart  
Adelberg

Anne Akyuz

Susan and Perrin Arturi

Rita Baker

Jennifer Barro

Jane Condon and  
Ken Bartels

Myra Berghane

Wendy Blumenthal and 
Jody Breakell

Jean Body

Joanne and Neil Bouknight

Sigrid Bray

Jane Bunn-Murphy

Patricia Caminiti

Jeanette Clonan

Jane Condon

Leslie and John Cooper

Mark Cooper

Connie Cowen

Jennifer Dayton

Stephen DeLuca

Jeanne and Doug Downard

Cheryl and Dan Dunson

Kristen and John Dyment

Robin Edelston

Amy Elrod

Annie Farrell

Julie and Daniel Faryniarz

Cecilia and Carlos  
Fernandez

Traci and Michael Fiore

Phyllis Shapiro and  
Marty Flashner

Barbara Freedman

Gail Gallagher

Christine Gardner

Kim and Andy Gesell

Julie Gibian

Linda Glines

Cathy Goldstein

Kevin Graham

Virginia Grandison

Linda Grunow

Nicole and Phil Hadley

Barbara and  
Joesph Havranek

Nicole and Larry Heath

Mary and William Herzog

Sharon Herzog

Harald Hille

Katie Butler and  
Chris Howes

Virginia Hughes

Lori and Allen Jackson

Crystal Kitelsman

Betsy Kreuter

Nicole Kwasniewski

Rosemary Lamie

Rachel and Rich Latto

Lin and Tracy Lavery

Hilary Lea

Linda Lee



Tanya Leonard
Kristina Lindstedt
Leon Lowenstein  
Foundation
Michelle Luksic
Cynthia Lyall
Jim and Leah Marmon
Marcie McGuire
The E. Robert and  
Angenette D. Meaney 
Charitable Fund
Doris Meinelt
Virginia and Juan Meyer
Cynthia Milazzo
Philip B. Miller
Rhonda and Dan Morley
Edward Mortimer
Alice Mullins
Heidi Nolte
In-Suk Oh
Marilyn Olsson
Mary Lee Paine
Judith Petersen
Barbara Pettit
Marianne and Gerald 
Porricelli
Elise Prebin
Elizabeth Reiss
Kristen Roy
Karen Royce
Morna C. Ryan
Diana Samponaro
Linda Schwartzman
Susan Scully
Heidi and Scott Smith
Martha Spector
Laura and John Sorfenfrei
Lorrie Stapleton
Molly Fergusson Tanaka
Marilyn Tanner
Timna Tanners
Liane and Martijn Tel
Elizabeth Thompson
Brook Urban
Jessica Von Brachel
Barbara Walsh
Nancy and Mark Weissler
Claire Werner
Anne Wichman
Susan Wohlforth
Nicolle Woodruff
Christine and David Zadik
The Zorthian Family

IN HONOR OF
Susan and Gee Adams 
Susan Anderson
Jean Marie Angelo
Eileen Bartels (2)
Heather Beardsley 
Jason and Wendy Block
Claire Blustein
The Bottom Line, Inc.
Bob Brady
Amy Burger
James Burger
Jim and Amy Burger 
Brenna Carbone
James P. Carroll, Jr.
Mary Cattan, Karen Royce, 	
Pam Wesley, Lori  
Jackson, Ann Westerfield, 		
Jane Fleming
Michael Cavalli and  
Helen Zincauage
Carolyn Cunniffe
Eugene Debs
Ehrlich Family
Connie Figgie
Michael Freed
Stephanie Freed
GHS Root and  
Shoots/Neighbor to 		
Neighbor Club 
Carol, Lynne and  
Terri Giacomo 
Margaret Goldberg (2)
Ben Gordon
Christina and  
Jason Grabowski
Jer and Aud Hart
Lori Jackson (2)
Christine Jansen
Augustin Jean
Mairead and  
Sedalia Jones-Kennedy
Lawrence and  
Tricia Kemp & Family 
George Kimmerling
Kim Kingston
Ralph Kravitz
The Kwun Family 
Duncan Lawson
Caity Lischick
Gaby Lops
Molly B. Lowitt
AN M
Diane Mayberry
Abby and Jamie McCord

Angenette and Bob 
Meaney
JoAnn Messina (3)
Virginia Meyer
Rhonda Morley (2)
Will Morrison Tai Chi (9)
Neighbor to Neighbor  
Board of Directors
Neighbor to Neighbor’s 		
Goodwill
Neighbor to Neighbor 		
Staff (2)
Neighbor to Neighbor  
Staff and Volunteers
Shirley Nelkin, Ruth Nelkin 	
and Raimone
Amy Newmark
Eileen, Michele, and  
John of Night Owl Capital
Denise Oarr
Britt and Lily Olsen-Ecker
Our daughter Valerie  
and our dear friends
Our dear friends and 
family
Cameron Paine
Lee Paine
John, James and  
Samantha Pascale
Christer Pehrson
Donald Pogoda, DMD
The Posse
Ramadan
Marcia Reinauer
Julie Ricciardi
Karen Royce (3)
Karen Royce and  
Pam Kelly
Kylie Schneider
Dick Schulze
Heidi Shafranek (2)
Kristen Shapiro (2)
Betty Sheridan (2)
Grayson Smith
Steiner Strong  
Exercise Group
Sweets on the Block
Michael Boardman and  
Kate Tabner
Bari Taylor
The Travel Team
Charles Tyler’s birthday
Chuck and Kerry Tyler
Lucy McCrae Vollet
Andrew Winston
Ali and Brian Wolfe
Chris Zadik

IN MEMORY OF
Jerry and Sylvia Atkins
Pope Babcock
Esther and Ernest Banker
Dick Blair
Helen Louise Branom
Michael Buddy (3)
Anne Vojt Budner
David Cartwright
Tina Cohen
Craig Connolly
Bill Copeland
Devon Dalio
Vivienne & Stanley  
Dombrowski
Lori Doughty
Lynn Ensminger
Gloria Erickson
Mary Ellen Fahy
Matthew Gesell (2)
Paul Griffin
Lt. Col. Richard Havranek
Rebecca Hohl
Barbara Honig
Bruce Huffine
John Traver Hutchins, Jr (23)
Carol James
Ernest Klein
Richard Dunbar Klosson
Ralph Kravitz (3)
Jerry Levine
Jack Mather
Ann Ruane McAdam
Ellen McGovern
Margie McPartland
Luke Meyers
Mom
John and Vincenza Murphy
Margarite O’Connell (2)
Minnie C. Petise
Joann Pitagora
Clark Ryan
Thomas Shulman
Gertrude Simpson
Martha Smith
Patsy Taylor
Nancy Thompson
Luis Vericat
Anthony Vitiello
Debra Warfield



WHO WE ARE

Board of Directors, as of July 1, 2021
Anne Miller 	  
Co-President

Non-voting Ex-Officio Member
Demetria Nelson 
Commissioner, Greenwich Department of Human Services

Bob Brady
Kip Burgweger
Connie Figgie
Gail Gallagher

Lori Jackson
Pamela Kelly
Cindy Lyall
Donna Matheson

Elizabeth Mills
CV Ramachandran
Karen Royce
Kristen Shapiro

Christine Zadik 	  
Co-President

Kim Gesell 	
Treasurer

Pam Speer 	
Secretary 

John Shulman
Maria Kelly Stevens

Staff

Albert Calixto 
Pantry & Operations Support

Jean Davis-French 
Administrative Coordinator

Duncan Lawson 
Food Resource and  
Operations Manager 

Susan Maher 
Communications & PR Coordinator

Carolina Mendez 
Pantry & Operations Support

Jane Naveros 
Client Coordinator

Elvis Ruiz 
Food Pantry Coordinator

Margaret Tjimos-Goldberg 
Executive Director



248 East Putnam Avenue
Greenwich, CT 06830
203.622.9208

Connect with us!
          ntngreenwich.org

 @NTNGreenwich 

 @ntngreenwich

Neighbor to 
Neighbor is a 
United Way 
agency.

Neighbor to  
Neighbor has earned 
Charity Navigator’s  
4 star rating 

Our Mission
Neighbor to Neighbor 
improves the lives of 

residents in need throughout 
the Greenwich area and 

strengthens our community 
by creating access to food, 

clothing and basic living 
essentials in an atmosphere 

of kindness and respect.

Neighbor to  
Neighbor has earned 
the Guidestar 2020  
Platinum Seal of 
Transparency 

The mark of 
responsible 
forestry

Neighbor to Neighbor  

improves the lives of  

residents in need  

throughout the Greenwich  

area and strengthens our  

community by creating  

access to food, clothing,  

and basic living essentials  

in an atmosphere of 

kindness and respect.

OUR MISSION

@NTNGreenwich


